# SOUTH CORMAN PARK SCHOOL

October 2024



## Fall has fallen!

It was inevitable, but we all knew it was coming. Fall.

With the change of season comes a change of weather, therefore please ensure your student(s) has the appropriate outerwear for all types of weather.



Oct. 2 - Delivery day for Nestor's Bakery

Long John fundraiser

Oct. 10 - SCC Hot lunch - Subway

Oct. 10 - SRC Speeches and elections

Oct. 11 - NO SCHOOL - Teacher Prep Day

Oct. 14 - NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving

Oct. 15 - Kristy Jackson visit

Oct. 16 - Mary Bishop visit

Oct. 17 - Turkey Trot

Oct. 21 - 24 - Scholastic book fair

Oct. 22-23 - Parent/Teacher interviews

Oct. 23 - SCC Hot lunch - Family Pizza

Oct. 25 - NO SCHOOL - Day In Lieu

The school calendar can also be found on our website!

1760 Baker Rd E Casa, Rio SK S7T 1B5 Website - click here!



Where is this picture taken?
Bring your guess to the office for your chance to win a prize for your class!!

### Terry Fox Walk:

Thank you to the SCP community for supporting our Terry Fox fundraising. Our school raised over \$1300.00 for cancer research. Well done SCP!

## Online safety leaflets and resources:

Promote online safety at home with free printable e-safety leaflets and resources. Download or print to help keep kids stay safe while online.

## Saskatchewan Health Authority:

What to do re: safe needle disposal If you find a discarded needle, **do not**pick it up with your hands. Make sure
your children know to stay away and
find an adult if they see one.

## **Halloween Festivities:**

SCP School will be celebrating Halloween on October 31, with some fun and friendly Halloween activities!

The costume parade will be at 1:15pm, with class celebrations to follow.

Your child's teacher will be sending you information closer to the date, but please keep in mind that costumes should be non-inflatable, non-violent, comfortable for your child to wear all day (including recess), and bathroom-accessible!

#### **SCP Extra-Curricular Events!**

#### Volleyball:

There are two Jr. Volleyball teams representing SCP this fall in the Prairie Spirit junior league. We have practices and league games each week and will begin playoffs at the end of October. It is great to have over 25 students learning the game of volleyball this fall. Go Spirit!

Coach Pietersma, Coach Dahl, and Coach Boutin

#### Golf:

SCP Spirit had 4 junior golfers enter the Perdue tournament this year in novice boys, novice girls and competitive boys. Anna B placed 3rd in novice girls and Cohen B 3rd in competitive boys.

#### **Cross Country:**

The SCP Spirit Cross Country Team was made up of 40 athletes from grades 4-8. In September, runners trained at noon recess Mondays-Thursdays. Athletes' commitment training prepared them for challenging, hilly course at Riverbend near Langham. The CVAC Cross Country Meet hosted over 760 athletes on Oct. 2nd. Enjoyed with favourable cross country running weather, everyone had outstanding runs, lots of fun and a tasty recovery chocolate milk. Some age group events had over 130 runners and SCP Spirit had several top 10 finishers athletes: 2nd Josie P, 10th Aiden P, 3rd Anna B, 5th Grady S, 4th Byron W, and 9th Solvi R.

Congratulations all SCP Cross Country runners!! Keep running!!